EDC Paper No. 117/04

Proposed Naming of the New Joint-user Building and the New Commm_lj:y Halls
in Quarry Bay and Shau Kei Wan -

Purpose

The purpose of this paper is to consult Eastern District Councillors on the
proposed naming of the new Joint-user Community Building and the new Community

Hall at Greig Road, Quarry Bay , as well as the naming of the new Community Hall at
Aldrich Bay Phase 4 , Shau Kei Wan.

Background

2. The construction of the Joint—user Community Building at Greig Road,
Quarry Bay commenced in Fcbmary 2003, and is scheduled for completion in
January/February 2005. This is a 3-storey building with an internal floor area of
about 2,329 sq m. The ground floor will be a community hall and office premises
under the Home Affairs Department, the first floor a day nursery and an elderly centre
and the second floor accommodation for electrical/mechanical services.

3

3. The construction of the Community Hall at Aldrich Bay Phase 4
commenced in March 2001 ,' and is scheduled for completion in February/ March 2005.
The Community Hall will have an internal floor area of about 805 sq m.

4. The community halls in Quarry Bay and Aldrich Bay each contain: a
multi-purpose hall with a seating capacity of 450 or 320, male and female dressing

rooms, a stage meeting room, a conference room, male and female toilets, etc.

Names Proposed

= It is proposed that the Joint-user Building and the Community Hall at Greig

Road, Quarry Bay be named “Quarry Bay Community Complex” and “Quarry Bay

Community Hall ” respectively, while the Community Hall at Aldrich Bay Phase 4 be
named “ Aldrich Bay Community Hall”.
Consultation

6. Members’ comments on and support for the names proposed in para. 5 are

sought.
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